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Jun 29,
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PM

All,

I just wanted to take the time to send a follow up email to our cemetery funds meeting

on June 2nd. If there is something that I missed or that I translated incorrectly please

let me know.

At the meeting we discussed the different lines that make up the Cemetery Trustees

Budget. We established that there is money for mowing (done by an independent

contractor), private cemetery care (abandoned cemeteries), water, general supplies,

grounds maintenance (grub treatments), care of trees and monument maintenance

(Tom Duffy, stone cleaner).

Alan & Peggy, I did not clarify with you who the top two lines for wages and applicable

taxes pertains to.  Do you mind explaining that?
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We discussed the 4 cemetery funds that are listed on the MS-9, two capital reserve
funds and two trust funds.  We discussed how the Cemetery Maintenance Expendable
Trust Fund (formerly known as the 1977 General Cemetery Care Fund) currently listed
under the trust funds would be moved to the capital reserve section of the MS-9.  We
also spoke of how that money would be moved out of the Fidelity Common Trust Fund
and into the Fidelity Common Capital Reserve Fund, due to the 2022 warrant article
changing its purpose.  We reviewed the fund snapshots for the four funds and
discussed some changes that were necessary, see below.
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What was of greatest importance with the Pickering Cemetery Trust Fund was that it is
NOT expendable and that we are currently journaling income each month to principal
until we can restore the $3,500.00 principal balance.
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The 1977 General Cemetery Care Fund was renamed the Cemetery Maintenance
Expendable Trust Fund, this fund snapshot is prior to the funds being transferred to the
Fidelity Common Capital Reserve Fund. You will continue to see this fund reported on
your MS-9 through year-end 2022 with a zero balance. It will drop off on January 1,
2023. I have attached a new fund snapshot for the new capital reserve fund to this
email.

Alan & Peggy, please remember that you can take money from this fund to do
maintenance in Pickering Cemetery!
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What was of greatest importance with the Cemetery Maintenance Capital Reserve
Fund was that though the Board of Selectmen are named as agents to expend they
need to take requests from the Cemetery Trustees as to what should be improved. We
then discussed renaming the fund Cemetery Improvements and changing the fund
purpose. I have made the necessary changes and attached a new fund snapshot to
this email.
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What was of greatest importance with the Cemetery Capital Reserve Fund was that the
Cemetery Trustees no longer wish to pursue retrofitting the old receiving tomb. This
fund has similar wording to the Cemetery Improvements Capital Reserve Fund and
now that the Cemetery Trustees do not want to pursue the retrofitting, I would
recommend a warrant article in 2023 to close this fund and transfer the balance to the
Cemetery Improvements Capital Reserve Fund (I have set a reminder to bring this
topic back up in December). I have changed the fund purpose as instructed, a new
fund snapshot has been attached to this email.

After review of the four funds that you hold we discussed what types of things the Cemetery Trustees
might be thinking of using the two cemetery improvement funds for. Alan and Peggy mentioned
fencing, tree removal, weed whacking, stone repairs, eastern end needing resodding and roads being
put into the town cemetery. These will be important discussions to keep going between your two
groups.
We reviewed that Newington has no flower or flag funds and there are no special monuments,
gazebo’s, benches, etc that are to be maintained. We discussed that there is not a capacity issue at
this time so there is no need to discuss a potential warrant article to establish a cemetery expansion
or development fund.
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Please feel free to reach out to me if you have follow up questions. Alan and Peggy,
this means you as well, I am always here to assist.

Have a wonderful 4th of July!

Linda

Linda Wakefield, FPQP™
Tax & Accounting Specialist
380 Lafayette Road, Unit D
Hampton, NH 03842
(603) 926-1775
(603) 926-1249 Fax
www.threebearings.com
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